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STEEL SPIKE EXPRESS 

               
               
               
               
    

 

With the Texas-based 277th  EN CO in the lead, the “Steel Spike” 
Battalion hosts a “Cinco de Mayo” Sapper Call for Engineers in Multi-

National Division Baghdad. 

HSC “Spartans” Welcome          
a New Commander.  

Alpha “Gators” Welcome          
a New First Sergeant.  

Meet this Month’s  

“Soldier  

In  

Focus”  



Steel Spike Express 

LTC Matthew Zajac 
Battalion Commander 

46th ECB (H) 

Commander’s Observations 
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Families and Friends of the Steel Spike Battalion, 
 
Hello again to everyone and I hope this issue finds you all enjoying the first days of summer.  
Memorial Day held a special significance to our Team this year with the recent loss of SPC 
Jacob Barton and I wish to extend my condolences to both his Family and to all of our Soldiers 
and Families who have been affected by the loss of a service-member during their lives.   
 
Our Soldiers continue to excel in the demanding climate and persistent threats of the Baghdad 
area.  As many of you are aware, the agreement between the governments of the United States 
and Iraq require combat forces to withdraw from Iraqi cities by 01 July, and in response our 
construction missions are further and further out of the city as we prepare life support and force 
protection for expanding bases.  We are meeting this challenge, and as you have seen in many of 
the media releases, our Soldiers’ efforts are praised daily by the Coalition leadership.  I expect 
we will continue swinging hammers, pushing dirt, and turning wrenches up until our last day 
here. 
 
In a few days we will deploy our concrete team to Afghanistan, and the combined efforts of the 
Battalion, companies, and the Soldiers of the concrete team have prepared them for their 
mission.  SSG Roach will lead this 15-Soldier team as they support the requirements of the 
forces surging into Afghanistan.  I am confident that he and his NCOs will exhibit the same 
professionalism and technical skill that has made them successful here in Iraq.  This team 
remains on the same redeployment timeline as the battalion, and will rejoin us at Fort Polk in 
early September.  
 
In closing, I ask us all to remain vigilant against becoming complacent as we complete the 
remaining months of our tour.  Treat each day as a new day, continue to support one another, 
and seek constantly to keep each other safe.  Our Team both here and at home has done a 
tremendous job in the many past months – let’s continue so until we find ourselves all back 
together. 
 
SPIKE 6 

SGT Seth Willson &  SGT Kellen Barns 

SSG Wesley Roach (Team Leader), SPC Daniel Parker, SSG Dennis Bartlett, 
SPC Christopher Bortell, SGT Dontai Smiley, PFC Eric Vanstrander, SGT 
Nicholas Gibbs,  PFC Pete Cervantes, SGT Maurice Polite, PV2 Christopher 
Ruffin, SGT Jeremy Royer, PV2 Joshua Heinl & SPC Matthew Boyle. 

The Concrete Team receives their Iraqi Campaign service awards.  The concrete 
team deploying to Afghanistan is composed of the following Soldiers:  



CPT Jerry Wagner  
BN Chaplain 

CSM Frank Thibodeau 
BN CSM 

46th ECB (H) 

CSM’s View 
 Another month down and a few left to go, and the increase in the temperature is 
keeping pace with increase in the missions the Battalion is conducting.  The Battalion has 
been very busy supporting US forces as they move out of the cities. The work being done 
ranges from renovations to completely new construction and lots of earthwork. The 
mechanics have been working some long hours to keep the equipment rolling. 
 The Battalion sponsored an Engineer call, which started with a soccer game 
against our Iraqi partners. The Iraqis faced a much improved Steel Spike team but we 
were still no match for them once again. The day ended with a Mexican themed dinner 
and some outstanding home cooked specialties by our talented crew from the 277th. The 
night was made complete as non alcoholic margaritas were served from a Gator built 
tropical bar, and the Salsa band provided music after dinner. The few hours it lasted was a  
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Chaplain’s/ PA’s Corner 
Don’t Quit! 

A man joined a monastery that had a rule of being able to speak only two words every 10 years.  
After the first ten years he said, “Bad food.”  After ten more years he said, “Hard bed.”  Finally, 
after thirty years he said, “I quit!”  The head priest looked at him and replied, “Good, because all 
you ever do is complain anyway!” 
 
At some point and on some level, you and your family counted the cost of serving in the United 
States Army.  The cost of military service can be emotionally, spiritually, and physically 
demanding.  I encourage you to keep on keeping on.  We aren’t done yet, but having counted the 
cost – remain committed to your decision to honorably serve until your time is done. 

"For which one of you, when he wants to build a tower, does not first sit down and calculate 
the cost to see if he has enough to complete it?” (Luke 14:28) 

CPT Troy Bidez 
BN Physician’s Assistant 

Tension Headaches  
This is the most common type of headache and is caused by stress. It is located at the base of the skull/
top of the neck.   
    Here are some things that help:   
 

• If possible, stop what you are doing and try to relax.   
• Massage shoulders, neck, jaw and scalp.   
• Take a hot bath or shower.  Lie down.  
• Place a warm or cold cloth, whichever feels better, over the aching area.   
 

  Biofeedback training or counseling for chronic headaches is available.  For jobs requiring long 
hours of sitting, be sure to get up and move around at least once an hour.  OTC Tylenol, ibuprofen, or 
aspirin are acceptable medications to relieve the pain of these headaches.  The most important factor is 
to limit the sources of stress. 

great break from the daily grind and was a 
huge success due to the support and effort 
the companies put into it. 
 We only have a few more months 
to get Spike 6 to shave his head, so feel free 
and even have the “little Spikes” email him 
some encouragement.  I will be on my R&R 
when all the email fills his inbox and 
hopefully he  will have forgotten by the 
time I get back. 

Take Care and Thank You for all your 
Support, 

SPIKE 7 

Happy Birthday Spike 7!  CSM Thibodeau 
thanks guests at his BBQ for bday presents 

and the good food. 



CPT Kimberly Cowlin 
HSC Commander 

1SG Steven Hall 
HSC First Sergeant 

HSC “SPARTANS” 
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 I would like to introduce myself to some and get reacquainted with others.  I am CPT Kimberly Cowlin, a native 
of Childersburg, Alabama.  I have been in the Battalion for 15 months, serving as the Commander for Task Force Gold 
Spike serving the Sadr City area with our engineer assets.  I am looking forward to working with the FRG leaders, as well 
as getting to know the Family members.  FRG is near and dear to my heart.  I honestly believe if we take care of the 
Family members, it allows the Soldiers’ heart to be at ease over here. 

 As the new Commander of HSC, I am excited to lead the SPARTAN Team.  I have watched the Soldiers of HSC 
grow over the past 15 months, and I must say they are some of the finest Soldiers I have ever worked with.  HSC Soldiers 
are the strength of this Battalion, and the Company that holds everything together. 

 We are on the downhill side of this deployment, but 
the SPARTAN Team is still pushing harder than ever to 
accomplish missions.  We had SGT Brian Lee and SGT 
Jason Fuoss who are part of the EQ Platoon reenlist this 
month.   

 We had several Soldiers to receive awards for 
outstanding performance, along with four promotions.  
Whether it comes to outstanding accomplishments on 
mission, in the class room, or on the PT field: 

HSC SPARTANS lead the way!   

 

SPARTANS! 

CPT Cowlin, 1SG Hall, & 1LT Clements take a photo after the HSC 
Change of Command Ceremony, 1 May 09.  

CPT Cowlin, LTC Zajac, & CPT Smoot during the HSC Change 
of Command Ceremony. 
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JOINT CONCRETE TRAINING WITH IRAQI ARMY 
 

Sgt. James Jones, concrete squad leader, 
46th Engineer Combat Battalion (Heavy), a native of 
Columbia, S.C., and his squad spent the morning of 15 
May training the 6th Iraqi Army Engineers on how to 
conduct concrete missions and use the concrete 
module.  The concrete module is a mobile concrete 
factory, and the training  gave the IA engineers the 
necessary skills to conduct concrete construction 
missions and make road repairs. 

The Iraqi Soldiers were quick to step up 
when the opportunity arose to get hands-on 
experience.  They took turns operating the controls, 
getting on top of the concrete module to push the sand 
and gravel, and smoothing out the concrete in the 
holes. 

“The Iraqis were really motivated to learn 
how we do things,” stated Pvt. Ryan Doak, concrete 
and asphalt specialist, 46th ECB (H), from Eugene, 
Ore.  “After the first couple holes they were pretty 
much running the show.” 

Once the initial training was completed, the 
Equipment Platoon of Headquarters and Support 
Company, 46th ECB (H), worked alongside the Iraqi 
Army Engineers to set twenty-four bases for solar 
light poles.  They worked in the blazing heat, and 
managed to finish them all in one day. 

After completing the training and solar light 
mission, the Iraqi Soldiers invited the Army Engineers 
to lunch to enjoy fellowship with their new comrades.  
The Iraqi engineers prepared a curry chicken and rice 
dish that was a new experience for many of the 
American Soldiers. 

“It was nice to experience the local culture,” 
stated Pvt. Doak.  “I was impressed by their 
hospitality.” 

Story & Photos by: 

2LT Mayerovitch 

“Spartans” Enjoy Cinco de Mayo! 



1SG Tracy Jackson 
A CO First Sergeant 

CPT Reyn Landreth 
A CO Commander 

ALPHA “GATORS” 
“When everything seems to be coming your way at a furious pace, you’re probably counter-flowing down ROUTE TAMPA.“ 

paraphrased from SPIKE 6 radio traffic 
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             Steadily maintaining at least three missions at one time, the 
Earthmovers kept a blistering pace with multiple route sanitation missions 
to clean up main routes and deny the enemy locations to hide roadside 
bombs.  They also completed five combined missions with four different 
Iraqi Army Engineer partner units including the 6th Iraqi Army Engineers, 
the 9th Iraqi Army Engineers, the 11th Iraqi Army Engineers, and the 17th 
Iraqi Army Engineers.  Working with the Iraqis Engineers, known as 
Jundi, has been both challenging and rewarding and our Soldiers have 
pioneered the best practices to make the training effective.   

 This month marked a change in Gator leadership as 1LT Jordon 
Davis transitioned out of the Company Executive Officer position and 1LT 
Michael Cirillo stepped up from platoon leader to fill the role.  1LT Davis 
has been a brilliant performer since 2007, and we wish him well as his 
moves on to his next challenge in the Steel Spike battalion…staff! 

We’re still collecting shoes to donate to our Iraqi counterparts.  Please 
send new or slightly used athletic shoes or boots to: 

Shoes for Soldiers 
 A/46th ECB (H) 
 APO AE 09344 
 
 Please donate if you can.  We’ve already begun to receive some 
donations and are excited to be able to help out our Iraqi partners.   
 
 I continue to be impressed and, in some cases, astounded by the 
sheer determination to get the job done by the Gator Warriors.    I hope 
you are all doing well back home and beginning to see the light at the end 
of the tunnel.  Just make sure the light isn’t oncoming traffic!   
 
GATOR STRONG! GATOR PROUD!  

May!  It’s here, and we have the rising temperatures to prove it.  In my opinion, spending two summers in Iraq is a fair trade-off for not missing two, 
consecutive football seasons.  No strangers to the heat, the Gators made the most of their environment as usual.  Last month, the Soldiers continued to 
set the mark high for general engineering support throughout Multi-National Division Baghdad.  First platoon completed massive renovations to a 
multi-story, high rise building.  Meanwhile, second platoon built a guard shack, a kitchen shelter, and finished a gym/living area building.  All of these 
vertical construction projects occurred in separate locations throughout Baghdad, but they were all in support of 3-82nd Airborne.  Second platoon also 
partnered with the 23rd Iraqi Army Brigade to construct and emplace wooden safety platforms in guard towers at a Joint Security Station.   

Greetings once again from “across the pond,” 
 
  The 15th of May is fast approaching and that day will be a bitter sweet one for myself because on that 
day 1SG Jackson will become the Senior Non-commissioned Officer for Team Gator. 1SG Jackson will take over 
the duties and responsibilities that have been entrusted to me for the past two years as the Gator First Sergeant. 
As it has been said before, and I cannot say it enough, thanks for being great Americans and it has been a true 
honor and privilege to have been associated with the Gator Family. The Gators’ cannot be left in more capable 
hands than with CPT Landreth and 1SG Jackson. I know 1SG Jackson will be as approachable as I was. CPT 
Landreth as the commander with 1SG Jackson will be an awesome command team that every company will be 
jealous of. A great command team for great Soldiers and their awesome Families. 
  
It was a privilege to have had the opportunity to see the following Soldiers deservingly promoted on the first of 
May: 
 
 Daniel Almquist and Marquis Ingram were promoted to the Rank of Private First Class. Ricardo Garciamora, 
Marcos Sepulveda, Christopher Balcom, Jacob Wade, and Ryan Wigle were promoted to the rank of Specialist. 
 Hopefully these Soldiers will pass on their experiences by staying on the Army team and becoming our future 
First Sergeants. 
 
 Please stay safe and I wish everyone the best of luck. I will be remaining in the battalion as the battalion 
operations NCOIC so I am looking forward to seeing everyone in a couple of months. Until then, this is Gator 
Seven, out . 

A Message from the out-
going 1SG of Alpha 

Company:  1SG Roman 
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GATOR FIESTA!!! 

Spc. Kimberly Ortiz of 
Allentown, Pa., carpenter, cuts 
e-glass ballistic protection for 
installation into a window 
opening, April 30 at Joint 
Security Station Loyalty.    

Sgt. Heith Kafer of Medford, 
Ore., carpenter, places plywood 
on the ceiling of the seventh 
floor stairwell landing April 22 at 
Joint Security Station Loyalty.  

Sgt. Mark Jordan, instructs a team of 23rd Iraqi Army 
Engineer Regiment Soldiers on how to outfit their 
concrete guard towers with wooden safety platforms.  

Sgt. Mark Jordan, team leader, from San Antonio, climbs 
the ladders to the top of newly renovated guard tower.  

9th Iraqi Army engineers pose with the earth 
movers of Company A, 46th Engineer 
Combat Battalion (Heavy), 225th Eng. 
Brigade, during a recent class on grader 
operations.  



1SG Gregory Williams 
B CO First Sergeant 

CPT Christopher Beal 
B CO Commander 

  BRAVO “BEAST” 
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Hello BEAST Families and friends!   

I hope this message finds you well and in good spirits.  I would like to first say happy belated Mother’s Day.  We are all excited, 
and amazed at how fast the time is flying here.  Some say the time flies when you’re having fun.  The month of April has been nothing less 
that fun and very busy for Bravo Co.  On April 05, 2009, we participated in the SFC Paul R. Smith Run.  He is a Fallen Engineer who 
received the Medal of Honor for his heroic actions on 4 April 2003.  The seven mile run built cohesion amongst the Engineer Corp. and was 
a great way to reflect on fellow engineers who have made the ultimate sacrifice for us.  We were also provided the opportunity to meet two 
Medal of Honor recipients: LTC (retired) Robert L. Howard and SGM (retired) Gary Lee Littrell.  As we enter the fourth quarter in our 
deployment we have began making movements to redeploy at the end of summer.  Many awards have been passing through the chain of 
command like an assembly line.   

 This month we have continued to provide integrated and synchronized construction efforts to several maneuver commanders as 
they push out of the city to new location.  This month we have simultaneously executed over 10 lines of effort at various locations in and 
around Baghdad.  Our construction famished BEAST have continued devour any construction project or mission place in front of them.   

 The platoons have constructed an enormous ricochet proof 
range, helicopter landing zone, vehicle entry control point, and 10 
wooden buildings; increasing the tactical work and living space in 
Baghdad by over 18,000 square feet.  Our electrical crews have 
startlingly installed over 15 miles of electrical wiring, hundreds of 
lights, AC units, and outlets all in one month.  Needless to say we 
have all been busy planning, resourcing, managing, and executing 
essential projects in order to improve the living and working 
condition here.   

 This month one of the focus points for the company 
leadership was focused on the importance of not becoming 
complacent and loosing focus.  We must all remember that our 
Soldiers have an important mission in front of them and need your 
support 24/7.  As our Family Readiness Group continues to blossom 
and I encourage each of you to take part in the meetings, and fun 
events.                 

Feel free to visit our company website listed below for more pictures 
and monthly information. 

www.bravo46en.com 
“Rock Steady and Lean Forward”  

BEAST 6 & BEAST 7 OUT! 

http://www.bravo46en.com�


Page 9 

Steel Spike Express May 2009   

Spc. Chance Bailey from Russellville, Ark, nails together a floor system 
frame to prepare it for sheathing. The 46th Eng. Bn. is building 30 B-
Huts, a dining facility extension and a food preparation area at Combat 
Outpost Carver, located in the southeastern outskirts of Baghdad, May 4.  

Highland Park, Mich. native, Spc. Issiah White prepares to install a 
double top plate to lock in the walls of his B-Hut at Combat Outpost 
Carver, located in the southeastern outskirts of Baghdad May 4.  

RIGHT: Spc. Todd Buckmeier from Wasilla, Alaska, moves purlines into 
place before he secures them to the B-Hut truss system May 4.  
Buckmeier along with his fellow future noncommissioned officer 
specialists are in the lead in the building of 30 B-Huts, a dining facility 
extension and food prep area at Combat Outpost Carver, located in the 
southeastern outskirts of Baghdad.  

Bravo “Beasts” at 
the Cinco de Mayo      

SAPPER CALL! 



CPT Gordon Robbins 
277th EN CO Commander 

277th EN CO “DIRT DEVILS” 
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Hello Dirt Devil Families,  

 A lot of things have happened in the last month here in Baghdad.  We uncovered a buried T-72 tank during a project, several 
Soldiers were promoted, there were children born, celebrated “Cinco de Mayo,” and dozens of other things of note.  Unfortunately, all 
of these things were overshadowed by the loss of one of our own.  

 SPC Barton was a good soldier and a member of the 277th family, his loss is a tremendous blow to the company.  I wish to 
send my sincere condolences to his family and friends back home for their loss.  We had a touching memorial to SPC Barton and the 
277th family has grieved together here in theater.  I hope that the letters, tribute, and videos sent home help reflect how beloved SPC  

1SG Antwann Rhodes 
277th EN CO First 

Sergeant  

Barton was and ease the pain of his loss with the  knowledge that he was happy and successful in 
what he was doing here.   

 All the Dirt Devils are doing well here.  Thank you to all the FRG and family members 
who support us every day, it is a tremendous help and makes it possible to do what Soldiers do.    

 Have great day and remember to be thankful for the blessings in your lives.  Give my 
kids a hug for me if you see them.   

Dirt Devil 6 out.       

Hello to all Families and Friends,  
 
 It is a great honor and a privilege to be the Senior Non Commissioned Officer of 
the 277Th Engineer Company, The Dirt Devils! I just want to start off by saying how proud 
of our Soldiers I am.  You should be very proud of what they are accomplishing. They 
have done so many projects on the FOB as well as off the FOB and have made a name 
for themselves.  
 Many Companies/Battalions already know the name of the 277th Dirt Devils and 
all of this has been made possible by the direct reflection our Warriors have made on 
each unit that they have worked with.  The soldiers have done some tough missions and 
lived in some tough conditions, but every time I see them on site they are all smiles.  
 On behalf of the entire Chain of Command, I want to thank you all for your 
continued prayers. The numerous projects that the company is completing are making 
life a lot more tolerable for the other maneuver elements spread across Baghdad.  Once 
again, the 277th Soldiers are making a great name for themselves and driving right along.  
 Be very proud of your Soldiers for they are proud Engineers. I could not have 
asked for a better unit to be the First Sergeant of, so make sure you spread the word to 
everyone about your Soldiers.  
 As most Families already know, Soldiers are now coming home on leave, enjoy 
your time with them and be patient with them. A Deployment changes the Soldier and the 
Families. Not all of the information will be put out due to Operational Security, but the 
FRG will be in contact with the Company Commander and me.  
 
May God bless each and every one of you as well as the 277th Engineer Company! 
 
Dirt Devil 7 Out! 
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 277th Engineer Company Soldiers, 1st Lt. 
Stuart Redus (left) and Staff Sgt. Ismael 
Gaona, both from San Antonio, Texas, 
are pictured with a T-72 tank discovered 
at Sather Air Base in Baghdad. Redus 
and Gaona are the officer-in-charge and 
non-commissioned officer-in-charge of 
the expansion mission at Sather Air Base 
in Baghdad.  The tank was discovered 
while the engineers were conducting an 
airfield expansion mission.  

The “Dirt Devils” give Engineers in 
Baghdad a Taste of Texas during 
the Cinco de Mayo Celebration, 9 

May at Camp Liberty! 

Bottom Right:  Support Platoon 
prepares to construct sniper screen. 

Left:  Heavy Equipment Operators 
move debris at Sather Air Base. 

Right: Prepping a site with a grader. 



Alpha Company Soldiers show off their Certificates                                  
of Appreciation received for completing numerous                            

upgrades at JSS Oubaidy.  

46th Engineers In the News... 

                                                              
SPC Shoemaker is promoted to                   

CPL by CPT Smoot (HSC). 

1LT Janeene Yarber 
“Scoop Spike” 

Public Affairs Officer 

Soldier in Focus - PFC Donald Welch 
http://www.army.mil/-news/2009/04/20/19882-soldier-in-focus---pfc-donald-welch/ 
 
Trusting The Gear: Engineers Walk Away From Attack  
http://www.google.com/url?sa=X&q=http://newsblaze.com/story/20090501063910zmil.nb/
topstory.html&ct=ga&cd=jNxTIAayF_8&usg=AFQjCNEq0lUP09mRSWp5KyrB8WqDBI49cA 
 
Up to Code: Improving Life at JSS Nasir Wa Salam                                                                                                                 
http://www.leesvilledailyleader.com/news/x276658910/Improving-Life 
 
46th ENs Construct Battalion Aid Station                                                                                                                                      
http://www.army.mil/-news/2009/04/22/19957-46th-engineers-construct-battalion-aid-station-at-
jss-ur/ 
 
Camp Liberty communications specialist: Soldier in Focus - PFC Sharper                                                                             
http://www.fortpolkguardian.com/news/x342387588/Camp-Liberty-communications-specialist-
Soldier-in-Focus 
 
SPC Barton Memorial Service Held in Baghdad                                                                                                                           
http://www.therolladailynews.com/news/x1518885380/Military-holds-memorial-service-for-Barton 

 For photo & news submissions to the “Steel Spike Express” contact your FRG or email me: 

janeene.yarber@mnd-b.army.mil  
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 SPOTLIGHT ON SUCCESS 

Cpl. Scott Carter (A CO), receives a coin                                             
from 225th EN BDE CSM Major. 

May 2009 

MAJ Stinnett & 1SG Roman receive AAMs for planning & executing                                              
the SFC Paul R. Smith Memorial Run in April. 

http://www.army.mil/-news/2009/04/20/19882-soldier-in-focus---pfc-donald-welch/�
http://www.google.com/url?sa=X&q=http://newsblaze.com/story/20090501063910zmil.nb/topstory.html&ct=ga&cd=jNxTIAayF_8&usg=AFQjCNEq0lUP09mRSWp5KyrB8WqDBI49cA�
http://www.google.com/url?sa=X&q=http://newsblaze.com/story/20090501063910zmil.nb/topstory.html&ct=ga&cd=jNxTIAayF_8&usg=AFQjCNEq0lUP09mRSWp5KyrB8WqDBI49cA�
http://www.google.com/url?sa=X&q=http://newsblaze.com/story/20090501063910zmil.nb/topstory.html&ct=ga&cd=jNxTIAayF_8&usg=AFQjCNEq0lUP09mRSWp5KyrB8WqDBI49cA�
http://www.google.com/url?sa=X&q=http://newsblaze.com/story/20090501063910zmil.nb/topstory.html&ct=ga&cd=jNxTIAayF_8&usg=AFQjCNEq0lUP09mRSWp5KyrB8WqDBI49cA�
http://www.leesvilledailyleader.com/news/x276658910/Improving-Life�
http://www.army.mil/-news/2009/04/22/19957-46th-engineers-construct-battalion-aid-station-at-jss-ur/�
http://www.army.mil/-news/2009/04/22/19957-46th-engineers-construct-battalion-aid-station-at-jss-ur/�
http://www.army.mil/-news/2009/04/22/19957-46th-engineers-construct-battalion-aid-station-at-jss-ur/�
http://www.army.mil/-news/2009/04/22/19957-46th-engineers-construct-battalion-aid-station-at-jss-ur/�
http://www.fortpolkguardian.com/news/x342387588/Camp-Liberty-communications-specialist-Soldier-in-Focus�
http://www.fortpolkguardian.com/news/x342387588/Camp-Liberty-communications-specialist-Soldier-in-Focus�
http://www.fortpolkguardian.com/news/x342387588/Camp-Liberty-communications-specialist-Soldier-in-Focus�
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Steel Spike Birthdays & Fun 
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CPT Landreth receives a Bday cupcake from LTC Zajac. 

CPT Smoot & 1SG Hall give CSM Thibodeau a birthday     
present during his Bday BBQ. 

“Cooking is a lifestyle,” say the Grillers as they take a photo @ 
CSM Thibodeau’s Bday BBQ. 

1-  PV2 STIER, SSG MCCUMMINGS 
2-   SSG VAUGHN, CW2 WASHINGTON,                        
 SFC WILLIAMS & PV2 SPAIN 
3 -   SFC PADRON, PV2 BUNTLEY, PFC REAVIS,                     
 SGT PRIDE & PFC DELONG 
4 -  SPC GUEVARA & SPC GUFWOLI 
6 -  SPC BARTHOLOMEW 
7-  PFC SANMIGUEL 
8- PV2 SCOTT 
10- SSG URCIUOLO & SGT TRAINDL 
11- PV2 WATSON & SPC LAWSON 
12- SGT NYUMBU, PFC BARNS, SPC LOPEZ, 
 SPC POLITE 
13- SPC KEENER 
14- SPC KRAMER 
15- SPC SHARP 
16- SSG DOWNARD, SGT CODER & PV2 FOSTER 
17- SSG ROCKAMORE 
18- PV2 HICKMAN 
19- PFC KEARNEY 
22- SSG WILLEFORD 
24- PV2 POOLE 
26- SPC HEADLEY & PV2 SWANSON 
27-  SSG PELTIER, PFC CARR & SGT CAMP 
28- SPC MARTINEZ 
29- PV2 LINCOLN 
30- PV2 BROWN, SPC SKEENS, PFC MYERS &                                 
 PFC GIBBONS 

WELCOME TO THE NEWEST 
MEMBER OF THE                            

“STEEL SPIKE FAMILY” 
 

Aizlynn Marie Ornot 

Born: 18 April 2009 
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Steel Spike Electricians 

Safeguarding Soldiers and Improving Quality 
of Life ‐ Our Electricians at Work!
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CRAWFISH BOIL: FT POLK’S FRGs COOK UP SOME FUN! 



FRG LEADERS 
NAME COMPANY CONTACT # E-MAIL 

SHARI BAYE HSC Cell: 337-208-3045, Hm: 985-414-2926 46hsc.family@live.com 
LISA OTTO ALPHA COMPANY Cell: 337-208-3189, Hm: 870-405-3579 aco46th@gmail.com  
JENNIFER HENRY 814TH Cell: 563-663-2770 henrys2000@bellsouth.net 
MEGYN JEFFERSON BRAVO COMPANY Cell: 334-598-1141, Hm: 302-542-7317 megyn24@hotmail.com 
BRENDA LEACH 277TH EN CO Cell: 210-289-2277, Hm: 210-767-8980 brenda.a.leach@us.army.mil 

KEY FRSA 
NAME COMPANY CONTACT # E-MAIL 

CINDY DRISCOLL Family Programs Assistant, G1 Wk: 337-531-6047, Cell: 337-353-8371 cindy.driscoll@conus.army.mil 
KATHERINE BROWN 1st MEB FRSA Wk: 337-531-1675, Hm: 337-353-7634 katherine.brown@conus.army.mil 

TEKESHA SAINT-VAL 46th ECB (H) FRSA Wk: 337-531-4682, Cell: 337-353-7919 tekesha.wall@us.army.mil 
DEBORRAH CISNEROS TRADOC FRSA Wk: 334-255-0679  deborrah.cisneros@us.army.mil  

VIRGINIA BAUGHN 277TH EN CO Wk:  979-822-9063 x 358  virginia.baughn@usar.army.mil 

REAR DETACHMENT CDRs 
NAME COMPANY CONTACT # E-MAIL 

CPT HARVEY DICKERSON HSC / A CO 337-718-3785 harvey.d.dickerson@us.army.mil 
CPT MARK BORN B CO 360-402-6137 mark.born1@us.army.mil 
SSG RANDALL LACEY  277TH EN CO  randall.lacey@usar.army.mil 
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 SOLDIER IN FOCUS 

 It takes great skill to be a good 
mechanic.  It takes patience, attention to 
detail, and the desire to continually increase 
knowledge to be a great mechanic. 

Medford, Wis. native, Spc. Robert 
Barber, a mechanic for the 46th Engineer 
Combat Battalion (Heavy), 225th Eng. 
Brigade, always gets the job done right the 
first time.  The mechanics in his section seek 
him out when they have questions - 
knowing he has the answers.  His 
willingness to share his extensive knowledge 
of keeping equipment and vehicles mission-
ready, knowledge which extends beyond his 
current rank, is the reason he was chosen 
for “Soldier in Focus.” 

A Special “thank you” to 
the FRG Team of the 277th 
EN CO: Mrs. Amber Deahn, 
Mrs. Brenda Leach, Mrs. 

Ginger Saltz, and the many 
rear-detachment personnel 
supporting the company. 

mailto:46HSC.Family@Live.com�
mailto:aco46th@gmail.com�
mailto:henrys2000@bellsouth.net�
mailto:megyn24@hotmail.com�
mailto:ginger.e.saltz@us.army.mil�
mailto:cindy.driscoll@conus.army.mil�
mailto:deborrah.cisneros@us.army.mil�
mailto:harvey.d.dickerson@us.army.mil�
mailto:mark.born1@us.army.mil�
mailto:joseph.rohman@us.army.mil�

	Inside This Issue:

	May 2009

	Page #

	Steel Spike Express

	Steel Spike Express

	LTC Matthew Zajac

	Battalion Commander

	46th ECB (H)

	Page #

	May 2009  

	CPT Jerry Wagner 

	BN Chaplain

	CSM Frank Thibodeau

	BN CSM

	46th ECB (H)

	Page #

	Steel Spike Express

	May 2009  

	CPT Troy Bidez

	BN Physician’s Assistant

	CPT Kimberly Cowlin

	HSC Commander

	1SG Steven Hall

	HSC First Sergeant

	Page #

	Steel Spike Express

	May 2009  

	Page #

	Steel Spike Express

	May 2009  

	1SG Tracy Jackson

	A CO First Sergeant

	CPT Reyn Landreth

	A CO Commander

	Page #

	Steel Spike Express

	May 2009  

	Page #

	Steel Spike Express

	May 2009  

	1SG Gregory Williams

	B CO First Sergeant

	CPT Christopher Beal

	B CO Commander

	Page #

	Steel Spike Express

	May 2009  

	Page #

	Steel Spike Express

	May 2009  

	CPT Gordon Robbins

	277th EN CO Commander

	Page #

	Steel Spike Express

	May 2009  

	1SG Antwann Rhodes

	277th EN CO First Sergeant 

	Page #

	Steel Spike Express

	May 2009  

	46th Engineers In the News...

	1LT Janeene Yarber

	“Scoop Spike”

	Public Affairs Officer

	Page #

	May 2009

	June

	Page #

	Steel Spike Express

	May 2009  

	Steel Spike Express

	May 2009

	Page #

	Steel Spike Express

	May 2009

	Page #

	Page 16

	Steel Spike Express

	May 2009


